


Excerpt from Tenancy Management Guidelines dated 4 December 2019. 

“Bail, parole and home detention 

From 1 March 2010, the HNZ’s Tenancy Agreement (T-319) contains the following clause:   

‘Where you wish to have an additional person, who is not normally resident at the premises, 

join your household for a period of more than three months (including those who either are 

bailed or apply to serve a sentence of home detention at the premises) then you must obtain 

Housing New Zealand’s written approval before that person moves in with you’.   

This gives the HNZ some discretion around who may be bailed to a property (for tenants 

housed from 1 March 2010 onwards). In exercising this discretion, the HNZ will generally 

give permission to people who the HNZ knows are usually resident at the property. For 

example, adult children who have been living at the property as boarders should be given 

permission. Other boarders who have been undeclared up to that point will generally not be 

given permission.   

There are likely to be a number of situations where the HNZ is approached for permission for 

an individual to be bailed, paroled or serve a term of home detention in a HNZ property.   

Where bail, parole or home detention is sought for a household member who normally 

resides in the household, permission should be granted.    

These must be discussed and agreed with the area manager.” 
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